

Although a formal committee of Brighton & Hove City Council, the Health & Wellbeing Board has a remit which includes matters relating to the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), the Local Safeguarding Board for Children and Adults and Healthwatch.

Title: Moving Towards Integration: Integrated Care

Partnership, Primary Care Strategy, and Integrated

Urgent Care

Date of Meeting: 13 November 2018

Report of: Chris Clark, Director of Commissioning

Brighton and Hove Clinical Commissioning Group Central Sussex and East Surrey Commissioning

Alliance

Contact: Chris Clark

Email: <u>c.clark6@nhs.net</u>

Wards Affected: ALL

FOR GENERAL RELEASE

Executive Summary

This report provides an update on our integration journey.

It recaps as to why integration is important and the right thing for Brighton & Hove.

Provides an update on what an Integrated Health & Care Partnership model could look like within the city.

Gives further information on the Primary Care strategy including Health & Care HUBs.

Explains the developing model for Integrated Urgent Care.



Glossary of Terms

1. Decisions, recommendations and any options

1.1 That the Board:

- Note the national and local strategic case for change to integrated health and social care services
- Note developments and progress that has been made so far with developing our services towards integration
- **Support** the proposed approach to deliver integrated health and care through a Partnership Approach, as an alternative to options such as forming new organisations or only integrating healthcare. **Formal agreement will be sought at the January Health and Wellbeing Board**
- **Support** the proposals to develop local primary care models including the development of Health and Wellbeing hubs in the city
- Support the approach to deliver integrated urgent care services in the city.

2. Relevant information

- 2.1 The Health & Wellbeing Board received a report in September 2017. This report highlighted the need to integrate local health and care services to ensure the needs of the community are met in the way residents wanted: more joined up and less duplication.
- 2.2 Since 2017 significant work has been undertaken to integrate services locally. The Board has received reports about services that are integrated and /or jointly commissioned. This has been achieved with a backdrop of a dynamically changing agenda, national drivers as well as significant financial challenges.
- 2.3 Strategically we need to integrate health and care services to meet the Department of Heath and Social Care directive.
- 2.4 This report explains what an Integrated Care System is and the journey which we as a city need to make.



- 2.5 The Board have also received Public and member questions about the capacity of primary care within the city. This report provides a comprehensive update on the Primary Care Strategy which we will be working towards.
- 2.6 Finally this presentation provides an update on the Urgent Care services within the city and how these will be developed in the future.
- 2.7 The presentation should be seen as an introduction to a more detailed report coming to the Board in January which will be seeking agreement/approval as opposed to the current ask of the Board to note and support the content.

3. Important considerations and implications

Legal implications

There are no legal implications for the HWB arising from the report at this stage. The report is a request for the Board to note progress and support a direction of travel. Legal implications arising from proposed changes to services and service delivery will be included when specific proposals come forward to the Board for decision.

Lawyer consulted: Elizabeth Culbert Date: 02.11.2018

Finance:

An Integrated Care Partnership requires a joined up process for future budget setting in relation to primary and community care, public health, adult social care and children and families social care. This will ensure that the Council and CCG have an open, transparent and integrated approach to agreeing the budget. This will require both organisations to align their budget timetables. The financial risks for both organisations will need to be detailed within medium term financial planning and updated on a regular basis.

Finance Officer consulted: Sophie Warburton Date: 02/11/2018

Equalities

3.3.

There are no direct equalities implications arising from this report. If there were any future service changes / reorganisations as a result of this long term development these would go through the normal processes including appropriate EIAs being undertaken .

Equalities: Anna Spragg Date 2.11.2018



Supporting documents and information

Appendix1: Presentation slides

